HC 79 Box 61

Melba, ID 83641 RECEIVED
February 11, 2000

I1DWR FWEA B 14 2000
Jonhn Westra TER RESOURCES
2735 Airport Way WESTERN REGION

Boise, ID 83705
Dear John,

Enclosed s the bookwork for Dlistrlcect 57-R for the 1999
irrigation season. [ have included:
1> Watermaster’s Report
2) Watermaster’s Proposed Budget
3> Watermaster’s Daily Record
4) Watermaster’s Expense Report
5) Watermaster’s Journal of Notes
6> A list of the current water users and thelr water rlights
the way I have been Instructed to blil at thelr request.

I leave It to vour offlice to make the necessary coples
for distribution. I kept a dupllcate set for my watermaster
file,

I appologlze for not having turned In the "Petltion for
Watermaster’s Services." The creek water was Jjust about
gone by the tlme I was called on July 8, 1999. After
looklng at Mr. Brandaus diversion and measurlng the rest of
the water use for Reynolds Creek, my declslon was that there
was no water to bring down and he needed to tlghten up his
dlvergion dam more. The other tlmes that I went out was to
settle differences of opinion on how to split water with the
same priorlity dates/number, and to make sure that 1t was
remaining adjusted correctly.

This has been one of the best water years since I first
started as Watermaster of S7R in 1987. Everyone is
beglinnlng to understand the concept of Junior vs Senlor
water rights, and not "hogging" the water as the creek
gradual ly goes down.

Water is similar to that old joke about oxygen and sex,
you only notlice the lack of it when you aren’t getting
enough.

Respectfully,

Connie M. Brandau



